# LYTTON STREET SCHOOL



# ATHLETICS DAY - TUESDAY BIST MARCH

**WELCOME** 

**Athletic Times** - Year 3/4: 9am-11am; Year 5/6: 11.10am-1.30pm; Te Tipu/Year1/2: 1.40pm-2.50pm

Chloe, Electra & Winter who have started school for the first time, and to Kaitlin who has returned to us from another school.

#### **SCHOOL UNIFORMS**

All school uniforms that have been issued out for t-ball, softball and the Weet-Bix TRYathlon need to washed and returned by this Friday. We have 60 students involved in 'Picnic in the Park' this weekend so they will need to be used for this event. Thank you.

#### **DUFFY BOOKS**

Last week the Duffy Assembly was held. The Alan Duff Charitable Foundation Duffy Books in Homes programme is a literacy programme aimed at getting books into homes. There is always an air of excitement around the school when our new allotment of books arrive. Will Hall is Christchurch-born and got his big break playing the average joe who has strange visions after an incident in a car wash, in acclaimed 2004 series Insiders Guide to Happiness. Hall went on to appear on prequel Insiders Guide to Love, then spent two years on Shortland Street, as skateboarding doctor Kip Denton. The kids thoroughly enjoyed listening to Will and were extremely grateful for the wonderful books to take home.



#### **NETBALL**

A great response from children wanting to play, however there is only Parent Netball Support Required... one volunteer for this at the moment. One umpire is required for each team in Year 5 /6 and Year 3 / 4. Team registrations are due in by Thursday April 2nd so I will have to make some final decisions by the end

Year 5 /6 - possibly 4 teams, one more coach required Year 3 / 4 - enough for 3 teams, one more coach required Year 1 / 2 - enough for 2 teams, have 2 coaches

of next week. Please step forward if you can, or scout around to find someone, otherwise a lot of girls will not get to play. Contact ctrembath@lyttonstreet.school.nz or contact me at school.

#### **SCHOOL DONATIONS**

A reminder about school donations: \$50 per child, \$80 per family if paid by the end of Term One.



Together, we learn to live and live to learn Kia ora kia tahi, kia tahi kia ora

Check out our website - www.lyttonstreet.school.nz

## Our Kids...

#### **WEETBIX TRYATHLON**

Lytton Street School had a team of 34 attend the Weet-Bix TRYathlon at Ongley Park on Tuesday. More than 2000 students from around the region were involved in this fantastic event. Our students represented us extremely well by swimming, biking and running in the blazing heat. They were congratulated at the finish line by sporting ambassadors Valerie Adams, Sarah Goss, Simon Van Velthooven and Jordan Ngatai. Thanks to all of the parents who came to support. This event is designed to inspire children to get active so we hope to see even more students from our school involved next year.

#### **T-BALL & SOFTBALL**

The T-ball and Softball competition concluded on Tuesday afternoon with a finals round. Congratulations to the U11 softball team who took out 1st place. Well done also to U9 LSS 3 who won their division and to U9 LSS 1 who were runners up. We had a huge number of students involved over the last 6 weeks with 10 teams all together. Thank

you so much to all the parents and teachers who have helped out with managing teams. It is always tough to find enough adults willing to give up their time for this but it is absolutely crucial to promote sports and an active lifestyle for our students. Without you, a round 100 students would not have had this opportunity this term so thank you all very much.

**U11 LSS1**: Jack Gallagher, Renee-Rose Hallett, Annika Bond, Joshua Hart, Nikora Brown, Jessika Shand, Jared Booth, Jacob

McMillan, Wilson Hancock

**U9 LSS 3:** Myah Barnard, Dylan Sandbrook, Jacob Wolland, Tyra Graham, Sharaia Toko, Jacob Clarges, Noah Cribb-Spiers

**U9 LSS 1:** Blake Ward-Smith, Micah Longstaff, Te Rangi Kane, Journey Graham-Adams, Jackson Begley, Aaron Rickus, Teysharn Cribb-Rickus, Rita Simiona

#### **OFFICE COMPUTERS**

Two computers have been placed in the school office. These are available for use by our parent community. Please feel free to come on in and use them.

#### **CHOCOLATE SALES**

Chocolate sales will continue during the Easter break. If you are unable to sell your box please return it to school so that it can be reissued. Prizes will be awarded early next term.

## MATHLETICS The follow

The following students have received GOLD

Mathletics awards this week. A huge congratulations to you. These awards are reflective of the commitment you have shown to your learning over the last year. Well done.

Levi Woodhead Rm 20
Zak Jenkins Rm 19
Kase Vartha Rm 18
Jacob Clarges Rm 12
Bella Bates Rm 13

#### COMMUNITY NOTICES

GOLD

**Yummy Stickers** - We collect the 'yummy' stickers from fruit and the cut-off coupon from fruit bags. Once a year we send the stickers away to redeem them for sports gear. Collection sheets are available from the office.

**Breakfast Club** - A reminder that the breakfast club operates in the hall from 8.15 - 8.40am. You and/or your child are most welcome to attend. Our special thanks to the parents and grandparents who help us out.

**BAASC Holiday Enrolment** - Forms need to be at the office by Tuesday next week please, to ensure your OSCAR subsidies are processed before the holidays.

School Holiday Hockey Programme for Years 5-8 - Monday 13th & Tuesday 14th April at the Feilding High School Hockey Turf. 9.00am - 12.00noon. \$15 per day. Registrations close Wednesday 8th April with Kathy Norman 027 388 4571 or <a href="mailto:chm@centralhockey.co.nz">chm@centralhockey.co.nz</a>